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WANGETTI STEEERING GROUP MEETING

 Wangetti School, Monday 2nd February 2004

Attendance: David Hudson (Conservation Volunteers Australia), Bill Carrodus (Wet Tropics Management Authority), Chris Fry (Wangetti Community), Bob Jago (Douglas Shire Council) 

Apologies: Graham Connett (Councillor Douglas Shire Council) Peter McNamara (Main Roads Dept.) Sue Foley (Wangetti Community) Hilton Noble, Warren Singleton, Barry Hunter (Traditional Owners)
Follow up from Previous Meeting:

· Enforcement: Bill to liaise with Paul Hoye, Manager Environmental Services Douglas Shire Council re surveillance over the Easter holiday period.
· Tenue Arrangements: Bill will follow up on this matter and advise at the next meeting as to the timing of the transfer from State Forest Reserve to National Park.   Bill will contact Ms. Robin Smith re the possible transfer of the Camping Reserve and the southern carpark to national park at some time in the future.

· Gaming Fund: The possibility of the group joining the Low Island Preservation Society was discussed and it was decided that the group should apply for membership. 
· Further Funding: Bill advised that he has applied for some special funding through the Wet Tropics Management Authority from the Commonwealth Government.    Bill also advised that a funding application under Envirofund Round 2 has also been submitted.    We should know the out come of this application by July 2004.
· Highway Barriers: Only one breach has occurred since Christmas.   This breach was at the southern carpark.     The rocks have since been rearranged and it is hoped that this will stop any further breaches in this area.   
· Revegetation: Bill suggested that it might be possible to arrange a live broadcast by ABC Radio form Wangetti to coincide with  Clean Up Australia Day and the proposed tree planting.     It was decided that a sausage sizzle would also be arranged for this weekend.    It was decided that Bill, David and Bob would meet on site at 10:00am Thursday the 12th February 2004 at the southern carpark to finalise the site for the March tree planting.   Anyone else able to attend this meeting is welcome.  
· Southern Node: The postponement of the work on the southern node was discussed.  Bill is to write to the Beach Protection Authority to gain written approval for the node.    It may be possible to spend some of the recently approved Envirofund Grant on the southern mode.   Bill will check the conditions on the Environfund Grant and advise the next meeting.    Graham Connett is to arrange an inspection by Douglas Shire Council.  

· Conservation Volunteers Australia: David, Bill and Chris all gave a report on the clean up and all reported it to have been a very worthwhile exercise. 
· Interpretive Information:  Bill reports that Hilton Noble and George Skeene are working on putting together some interpretive material on the Wangetti area.
· Publicity: Bill is to arrange ABC Radio to broadcast live from Wangetti on Clean up Australia Day.    Bill will also arrange participation in the clean up by local schools.   Bill is to arrange details on Clean Up Australia Day with Ms. Tara Wilcox, Environmental Health Officer Douglas Shire Council.   Bill will also speak to Tara re the need for a licence from Environmental Health for the sausage sizzle.

· Budget:  Bob is to arrange for a detailed account, which shows how all funds have been expended.

· Next Meeting:  Monday 1st March 2004
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